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Longstone Community Council

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 10 October 2016

at 7:30 pm in Longstone Primary School



The meeting was preceded by an announcement by Cllr Dixon of the result of the election for members and he then supervised the appointment of officers. See NEWS on the LCC website for the result of the election.
ATTENDANCE

Elected members:

Des Loughney (Chair), Steuart Campbell (Secretary/Treasurer), John Allan (ViceChair) Jean Marr, Robert Gardiner, Ann Watt, Lily Campbell (Area Liaison Officer) (part) and Rosalind Lennie (Minute Secretary).  
Co-opted members:
none
Ex Officio:
Cllr Denis Dixon
In attendance:

PC 11574 Craig Morris
Members of the public: 1
1 Apologies and introduction
SC reported receiving apologies from Cllr Wilson. MEP C Stihler and Margaret Campbell. DL thanked Cllr Dixon for the smooth running of the election. He thought that there are a lot of changes coming to the organisation of CEC. 
2
Police report
PC Morris’s report covered the month of September in both Beat PW54 (Redhall, Longstone and Kingsknowe in Ward 7) and PS55 (Kingsknowe in Ward 2). He warned that speed guns would be in operation over the next three days. There were 226 calls, less than last month, and 68 crimes reported (30 solved). Edinburgh Division has been focusing on housebreaking (1 recorded), drugs and alcohol and violent crime. Anti-social behaviour remains a daily problem. There were 7 crimes of assault (5 solved), 9 crimes of vandalism reported, included graffiti tags, one incident of a driver on Longstone Road under the influence of drugs and in possession of a pepper spray and 20 crimes of theft (3 solved). PC Morris was asked about cars being clamped (by DVLA he explained) and parking problems on Redhall Drive (associated with football in Redhall Park), including parking on pavements, Redhall Gardens and Redhall Crescent. He took note.
3 The minutes of the meeting held on 12 September were approved and adopted. There was a request for ‘apologies’ to be shown before ‘Introduction’. SC suggested putting apologies with the introduction, but no decision was made.
4 Matter arising but not covered in any item below.
4.1
SC commented on the leaflet distribution, believing that it had gone well, even though it didn’t reach everyone, particularly in flats where leaflets could not be delivered or were refused. He had thanked the distribution company. It was deeply disappointing that it had resulted in no new members. 
4.2
SC reported that, only a week before the election deadline, only 6 nominations had been received (7 are needed). This was partly because Grace Hughes had declined to be nominated, Mike Frew was being nominated to represent the Church and Lily’s nomination paper had not been received. Consequently, in desperation, he had persuaded his wife to be nominated: this brought us to 7 nominees and made forming a new council certain. SC tried to reach Jean Marr but only did so after she returned from holiday the day before the deadline. She then completed a nomination form and SC took this to The City Chambers the following morning. When Cllr Dixon received this, he also received Lily’s form. So then we had 9 nominees. Unfortunately MF’s nomination form has not been received. Consequently SC proposed that MF be co-opted to the council and this was agreed. He also proposed a vote of thanks to JA for agreeing to take the Chair on Jim Scott’s death in February. This was agreed. 
5
Planning report
SC did not intend to comment further on the new nursery school, which had planning consent and would be under construction in the near future. Regarding the application build student flats in Slateford, he had nothing new to report as it is ‘awaiting decision’. Planning appear to be waiting for information from the applicant on flooding control. He expected the application to be determined in November.
6
Neighbourhood Partnerships
SC had forgotten to attend the last Pentlands NP on 27 September but he would attend the South West NP being held the following evening in Carrickvale Community Centre. No other member was available to accompany him, but he indicated that in future it would be appropriate for DL to represent LCC. This was agreed. LC asked about the Pentlands NP being advertised on the Hailes Quarry Park noticeboard (inappropriate in that area). SC would investigate. It was noted that  the next (SW) Community Safety group would meet at Gorgie Dalry Stenhouse Church on 17 Oct. 
7
Environment
7.1
SC was still dealing with graffiti on Virgin Media street cabinets, although he had had to buy a new can of spray paint. He might try a proprietary graffiti remover instead. Graffiti on CEC property, especially along Inglis Green Road, running into Longstone Road, had been reported to CEC. He reported a blitz of graffiti on the Water of Leith Walkway (Easter Hailes Gate). 
7.2
SC reported that the cost of supplying and planting the 10 dead trees in Redhall Park was £1750. Still waiting to know the additional cost of removing them and their roots. 
7.3
No report back from Ken Johnson about The Tunnel under the canal.
7.4
No luck yet in getting hold of anyone responsible for road safety in relation to the matter of safety on Lanark Road near junction with Kingsknowe Road South. Cllr Dixon promised to speak to Cllr Ricky Henderson. 
8
Treasurer’s report
SC reported that, there being no transactions during the previous month, the balance remained at £2398.99.
9
Correspondence
9.1
Email from Network Rail about the upgrade to the Kingsknowe level crossing to a safer double barrier system (work is already underway adjacent to the crossing). It was agreed to invite their representative to make a presentation at the next meeting and to suggest that the Church could be used for a community drop-in event.
9.2
Email from SW Neighbourhood Office about CEC;s new allotment strategy. Consultation on that strategy is at: https://consultationhub.edinburgh.gov.uk/bi/the-allotment-strategy-2016/.
9.3
Receipt of the minutes of the Hailes Quarry Park Steering Group which met on 5 October. LC answered questions about dementia and a wetlands noticeboard, for which funds are not yet available. 
9.4
Note from SW Office that CEC’s services are changing and that it wants peoples’ views on what should be priorities. Use this survey website: http://www.edinburgh.gov.uk/homepage/274/our_future_council?utm_source=Eflier&utm_medium=Online&utm_campaign=Budget%202016. Cllr Dixon explained that there would be a reduction for 6 to 4 city admin areas. 
9.5
Invitation from Cllrs Burns and Ross to attend ‘Edinburgh the Cooperative Capital – The Big look Back – The Big Look Forward’ at City Chambers on 11 November (9:30am-2pm). Subject: cooperatives and cooperative working in Edinburgh. Lunch provided. 
9.6
Offer via Streetlife from electrician Andy W to provide information and help to people in flats where the stair lighting is no longer maintained by CEC. Also an offer to attend one of our meetings. He gives this website for more information and contact: http://www.aew-electrical.co.uk/common-stair-lighting-edinburgh/.
9.7
Minutes of the South West & Pentlands Voluntary Sector Forum held on 14 September in Broomhouse Centre. More details available on request. 
10
AOCB
10.1
It was noted that the Premier store in Longstone Road had closed and was undergoing renovation, perhaps to re-open shortly. 
10.2
It was noted that water is still leaking onto Inglis Green Road from the aqueduct and also from the railway viaduct. SC will chase Scottish Canals and Network Rail. 
10.3
SC announced that the remembrance ceremony at the war memorial would take place on Saturday 12 November. In Mike Frew’s absence, it would be conducted by Rev. Bob Henderson. 
10.4
SC expressed concern about road safety outside Scotmid, where some cars drive too fast and there are many people crossing the road. Following discussion, he promised to make enquiries as to whether or not road humps could be installed.

11
The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 14 November in the School. 
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